## Arkansas Retired Teachers Association

2013-14 Officers

President Pat Talley

President-Elect Toni Bradford

Vice-President
Dr. Ella Walker-Rolfe

Immediate
Past-President
Linda Scott

Secretary Paulette Parker

ARTA BOARD Area I Gary Cunningham

Area II Les Upton

Area III Betty Payne

Area IV Clayton Castleman

Area V Sandra Boone

Area VI Dr. Ella Walker-Rolfe

ATRS Ex. Director George Hopkins

ATRS TRUSTEES Lloyd Black Hazel Coleman Bobby Lester Danny Knight

AT-LARGE Leon Wigginton Glenda Drace Reba Sherman

AREA DIRECTORS

Area I Wallace Aspinwall Larry Schiffner Marilyn Springer

Area II
Berty Allred
Jesse Davis
Jana Smith
Linda Bittle

Area III
Paul House
Jessica Foster
Dick Hefner
Leroy Williams

Area IV Judith Wright Katherine Daniel Leta Boswell Phil Roberts

Area V Lura Campbell Barbara Webb Madeline Lucke Pauline Waller

Area VI Ed Bradbury Sharon Rapp Dr. Ella Walker-Rolfe Christine Weems Parkview Towers
1200 Commerce
(501) 375-2958

Donna Morey
Executive Director

Mary Huie Office/Travel Manager Tammy Gray
Communications Coordinator

Senator Jim Hendren, Chairman
State and Public School Life & Health Insurance Legislative Task Force
Arkansas State Capitol
500 Woodlane St.
Little Rock, AR 72201-1090

Senator,

The Arkansas Retired Teachers Association would like to thank you for allowing me to provide testimony before the Task Force on behalf of all the retired public school employees of Arkansas. We believe that all public school employees are public servants serving the State of Arkansas by educating the public school students of Arkansas from pre-kindergarten through post graduate programs. In order to have the best employees in public schools it is necessary to provide a health insurance program for all current and retired education professionals. Providing the PSE Health Insurance Program, all public school districts are able to recruit, retain and reward employees for their many years of service. Every child in Arkansas deserves the best educational opportunities possible so they we be successful in the global society. The employees of school should be healthy to accomplish this goal. Providing the PSEHI is one of the items needed for this to be accomplished.

The Public School Employee Insurance Program began in the early 1980's to ensure that all public school employees and retirees could have health insurance. Since that time, retired public school employees have considered the health insurance program as part of their retirement benefits. As you are aware, the Exordinary Special Session of the Arkanasas Legislature in October 2013, provided no direct subsities for reitred public school employees. Please consider the need for the PSEHI continuing to provide coverage for retired public school employees.

Respectfully,

Donna Morey